

KELSEY SCHOOL DIVISION 322 Edwards Avenue P.O. Box 4700; R9A IR4 Phone Number – 623-6421 Fax Number – 623-7704 www.ksd.mb.ca

"We strive to be a respectful and enthusiastic school community, dedicated to quality education for all"

Vaughn Wadelius, Chair 623-3073

Claudette Garrow Vice-Chair 620-4130

Amy Hopper 623-6768

Edith Sexsmith 623-1954

Kerri Huculak 623-1708

Jennifer Olinyk 623-5365

Trevor Yahnke 623-2757

Julia McKay, Superintendent

Jeannette Freese, Secretary Treasurer

BOARD MEETING HIGHLIGHTS – September 11, 2017

Swearing-In Ceremony

Youth Member Representative Gianna Catalano was sworn in by the Honourable Judge H.L. Allen. The Youth Member is a non-voting position that provides direct feedback to the Board from the MBCI student body, and gives the representative an opportunity to participate in Board discussions.

Nominations

Trustee Vaughn Wadelius was elected as Chairperson for the 2017/2018 year. Trustee Claudette Garrow was elected as Vice Chairperson for the 2017/2018 year.

School Board Committee Selections

Buildings and Maintenance

Kerri Huculak, Chairperson Jennifer Olinyk Amy Hopper

Community Liaison

Trevor Yahnke, Chairperson Amy Hopper Edith Sexsmith

Education and Liaison

Amy Hopper, Chairperson Jennifer Olinyk Vaughn Wadelius

Finance

Edith Sexsmith, Chairperson Trevor Yahnke Kerri Huculak

Negotiations and Personnel

Claudette Garrow, Chairperson Trevor Yahnke Vaughn Wadelius

Policy

Vaughn Wadelius, Chairperson Claudette Garrow Kerri Huculak

Transportation

Jennifer Olinyk, Chairperson Claudette Garrow Edith Sexsmith

School Liaison Representatives

Kelsey Community School – Jennifer Olinyk École Opasquia School – Trevor Yahnke École Scott Bateman Middle School – Amy Hopper Margaret Barbour Collegiate Institute – Claudette Garrow Mary Duncan School - Kerri Huculak

<u>Liaison Representative</u>

Manitoba School Boards Association Vaughn Wadelius

MBCI Student Council Report

Youth Representative Catalano reported on the following MBCI Student Council activities:

- Home volleyball tournament to be held on September 22, 2017.
- Golf zones will be held on September 13, 2017.

If you have any questions about the highlights or other business of the Division, call one of the trustees or the Division office. The numbers are posted for your convenience.